
 
 

 
 

American Legion Riders 
Post 1340 

 
General Membership Meeting 

October 4, 2005 
 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm 
 
Guests/New Members: Luke Fields was introduced. 
 
Sick Call:  JD Ogle and wife Trudy were in the UCU in Tulsa after rear tire blowout. $50.00 
was to be sent to them from the Post. 
 
Adjutant: As the Adjutant was not present the previous meeting minutes were not read. 
 
Sons of the Legion:  
Squadron Commander of the Sons stated the current finance report was $349. 
  
Auxiliary:  
Dawn Capps stated that Donta was still doing well.  
 



Post Finance Officers Report: 
The Post financial report was read, it was proposed by Julie Larcher and seconded by 
Ralph Branham they be entered into the record as read. 
 
Ongoing Projects: 
 
October 15th: 
A Flag Retirement Ceremony will take place at the Picnic at the Children’s Home on 
October 15th.  
 
Veterans Day – November 11th: 
This is a Patch event, so please wear shirts and berets.  Depart from Charley’s to the 
Skyline at 9:00am. AL1340 have bee asked to act as road guards again this year. 
 
AL1340 will give away hotdogs at Charley’s as usual after the run to the State Capitol. 
Dina, Dawn and Linda will set up.  
 
December 11th (Sunday)  - Veterans Center in Norman. 
Edgar Cruz will provide a free concert for the Veterans, their families, center workers and 
AL1340 members at the Vet Center Christmas Party.  We will be providing gifts for the 
residents as usual. 
 
December 17th (Saturday)  – Children’s Home Christmas Party 
The meal will begin in Ponca City at 2:30.  Supplies are still needed, cards for donations of 
food are still available. Billy May will act as Santa.  We will provide gifts for the 63 children 
in residence at the home. An Angel tree will be sent up again as we did last year, along 
with the donation box in which individuals can donate money and/or their gift for a child. 
 
Post Rides: 

1. Dawn Capps will be liaison for a Blood Drive Poker run on October 29th. 
 

2. Scavenger Poker Run (for Vet Center acquisitions) sometime in November. 
 
New Business:  
Post Christmas Party at the Rib Crib (I-240 /Walker location?) Sometime early in 
December. 
 
Dennis Ray asked on behalf of Downed Bikers to cook for the Blow Out event on 
November 5th at the Muscle Car Ranch, this will be during the day, as they have an evening 
meal prepared for their members. The requirement would be to also serve breakfast on the 
6th.  No other vendors will be present. Member present said they supported this idea, 
however, it will have to go before the Executive Committee for approval. 
 
Keith Crutcher will have surgery on October 27th. 
 
Next Meetings Schedule: 
General Membership Meeting: October 18, 2005.  Meeting closed at 8:00 pm 
 
 
 
Kenneth G. Larcher     Alan Welch 
Commander      Adjutant  
AL1340      AL1340 


